Dear Neighbor,

We are the O’Neal’s; Russell and Tiffany, our children are Madison, Russy Jr. and Theo. We
own the home on 1221 Melissa Dr. and we will be doing some work to improve the property
and would like to let you know what we will be doing.

We are going to be updating the inside of house and adding some room, but more importantly
we would like to build a garage in the back of the property. It will be sitting in the southeast
corner of the property not visible from the street. It will be in the ‘barn style” metal building. It
will match the color of the main house and there will be a driveway running up to it. We will be
building that first because the work we are doing to the main house requires that we move out
for at least six months. As you may or may not know, we have a six year old autistic son that
requires a very reliable routine. We wanted to be able to at least stay on the property while the
house gets renovated keeping as much to his routine as possible. We believe that building this
metal building we will be able to keep his world as similar as possible by living in the garage
during the remodeling of the main house. We hope eventually that when our son gets older
that he will also be able to have some level of independence, living with us but having his own
space. The ultimate goal is to have a home that meets his current needs and his future needs
as we have found an amazing home in this city and would like to live out our days on this street
among the amazing families we’ve gotten to know and will know in the future.

Thanks so much in taking the time to read this and please let us know if you have any
questions or concerns. We are available any time give us a call or come on by.

Thanks so much,

Russell Sr., Tiffany, Madison, Russy, and Theo
817-584-6286



